Chapel Hill

Friends Meeting Newsletter

October, 2015



Monthly Query:

Are we appreciative of all our world provides us and learning to be accountable for our own actions?

Contents:

Upcoming Forum Schedule	1
IFC News: Seeking Volunteers	
Leadership Transition at Carolina Friend School	
A Board Member's Report from the September Quaker House Board Meeting	2
PFF Fall Retreat: Immigration and Quakers	3
Branching out into the Quaker world! Volunteer needed for PFYM Nominations Comm	
Women's International League for Peace & Freedom Manifesto at 100	
NAACP Journey for Justice	
Minutes from Meeting for Worship with Attention to Business	
(Fiscal report, CO curriculum, Archives, address use by FGC)	
Calendar	11

Monthly Worship Tip from the M&W Committee

Friends who set aside time each day for meditation, personal prayer, or reflection often find it strengthens and deepens their experience with the living silence of meeting for worship. Such preparation readies the mind and opens one's heart and spirit to engage in deep communion with others.

Upcoming Forum Schedule

October 4 – "FCNL: the work of peace building continues - persistence, achievements, back lash." Nancy Milio will present. Moderator: Max Drake

October 11 – "Silence and Speech in Quaker Meeting" with members of the Ministry and Worship Committee. A sharing of personal practices of listening, praying, fidgeting, meditating, day dreaming, planning, re-centering, speaking, etc. Moderator: Carolyn White October 25 – "IFC's Support Circles Program" Shannon Gigliotti, Support Circles Program Coordinator, will speak on this partnership of teams of volunteers who work with individuals and families who are experiencing - or at risk of - homelessness and who are transitioning into permanent housing. Moderator:

IFC News: Seeking Volunteers

The Inter-Faith Council seeks volunteers for Support Circles. They have a volunteer training to form new Support Circles in the next couple of months on Sunday, October 18th from 11:00 to 6:30 (location to be announced). Lunch is included. The training will offer an opportunity to get to know other program participants, gain a better sense of what your year will look like, and gain valuable skills and awareness related to working with people who have experienced poverty and homelessness. Relationships formed in this program are a key component to breaking the cycle of homelessness and becoming stronger as a whole community. Please RSVP as soon as possible so the IFC can prepare for meals. For more information, contact Shannon Gigliotti (984-234-2317).

Other news:

The IFC's Annual Meeting is October 29 from 6 to 8 pm.

RSVVP Day is Tuesdaym November 10. eat out at participating restaurants and they'll donate 10% of the UFC. Details online: http://www.ifcweb.org/events/rsvvp

Current food pantry needs: spaghetti sauce and spaghetti, pinto beans, chicken noodle or vegetable soup, canned tuna/chicken/beef stew, and soap.

Leadership Transition at Carolina Friend School

Read the latest news on the Leadership Transition web page: http://www.cfsnc.org/page.cfm?p=1401

A Board Member's Report from the September Quaker House Board Meeting

You are a woman in the military overseas, if you can imagine, and you are raped. This causes you immense amounts of pain and trauma. You ask for treatment and help from the military. The accused rapist is not charged. You are moved to another base as the "fix." You can't even get out of bed for roll call in the morning because you are so traumatized. You want out of the military. No one in the military cares that you've been raped. What do you do? You reach out to the GI Rights Hotline at Quaker House in Fayetteville NC. The counselors help you write an appeal to be discharged from the military. Finally, some help.

Or, you are in the military working with a team planning a drone strike. Your job is to eavesdrop on the target. You listen, hear the person's actual voice, and feel you are getting to know him. Then the drone drops the bomb and the person you've heard is killed. Others around you celebrate. You do not. You realize that your actions have just led to someone being killed. You are horrified, and you find yourself suffering from "moral injury" (moral injury is defined as: "perpetrating, failing to prevent, bearing witness to, or

learning about acts that transgress deeply held moral beliefs and expectations"). You need to get out of the military. You find your way to the GI Rights Hotline at Quaker House who assists you with an appeal to be released from duty.

Or, you've been a victim of domestic abuse at the base. You do not feel comfortable or safe using on-post services or even restricted reporting procedures, despite the fact that those mechanisms are available. But, a counselor at Quaker House IS available who you can get help from.

All of these stories are true and used to illustrate the work that Quaker House is doing. As an indication of the volume of calls they receive, this past Monday they had over 70 voicemails waiting for return calls. All of these are military personnel or family members needing help that they cannot get elsewhere. And, Quaker House is doing much more than this. Please go to their website and/or Facebook for more information: https://www.quakerhouse.org/ or on Facebook: Quaker House of Fayetteville, NC.

PFF Fall Retreat: Immigration and Quakers

The PFF Fall Retreat will be held Saturday, November 7th at the Winston-Salem Friends Meeting.

Lori Fernald Khamala, along with a panel of immigrants sharing their experiences, will be conducting an interactive program on current issues impacting immigrants and the Quaker role in seeking justice for our newest neighbors. Issues discussed at this retreat will include tuition equality for undocumented students, driving privileges for undocumented residents, the campaign for humane immigration reform, and opposition to the Detention Bed Mandate, a federal appropriation requiring that 34,000 immigrants be detained at all times.

Many North Carolina Friends know Lori well in one of her Quaker roles. She grew up in the Charlotte Meeting, attended Guiford College, and has been active in the Durham and Friendship Meetings. For the past decade she has worked with the America Friends Service Committee and is currently Director of the AFSC's NC Immigrant Rights Program based in Greensboro. Lori is an energetic and entertaining speaker and is well suited to lead this discussion among Immigrants and advocate Friends.

Registration on November 7th will start at 9:00 at the Winston-Salem Meeting along with light refreshments. Lunch will be provided with plenty of time for socialization and getting to know Friends from across the Piedmont. A \$10 donation is asked for the program and lunch. A children's program will be available for children up through grade school. Older children are invited to participate in the program. Friends can plan on leaving after lunch or staying for about an hour of discussion if desired.

Questions? Contact Jeffrey Brown (919-883-9229)

Branching out into the Quaker world! Volunteer needed for PFYM Nominations Committee

PFYM is in need of one or two people from CHFM to serve on the Nominating committee. This would be a great opportunity to stick your toes in the water of our new yearly meeting and branch out beyond our own meeting. The task would be the same as it would for CHFM's Nominating Committee, discerning Friends from member meetings for committee positions over a limited period of time during the year. (In other words, not a 12 month ongoing committee.)

One person will serve for one year, replacing a Friend whose term expires in March, two people will serve for two years, and two people will serve for three years. Please contact me if you would like more information - Jan Hutton, <u>janhutton1@gmail.com</u>

Women's International League for Peace & Freedom Manifesto at 100

Tom McQuiston shares with Friends.

During announcements at the end of Worship on September 6, Tom McQuiston noted that the Women's International League for Peace & Freedom Manifesto delivered a manifesto in celebration of the organization's 100 year anniversary.

The manifesto is at:

http://wilpf.org/wp-content/uploads/2015/04/WILPF-2015-Manifesto.pdf

More information about the organization's history is on the web at: http://wilpf.org/wilpf/history/

Emily Greene Balch (https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Emily_Greene_Balch) was the organization's first international secretarty was a Quaker also and won the Nobel Peace Prize in 1946.

NAACP Journey for Justice

Ruth Zalph was featured in a photograph of the NAACP Journey for Justice march, which arrived in Raleigh last week. An article about the march is at the News & Observer website:

http://www.newsobserver.com/news/politics-government/state-politics/article33843384.html

Chapel Hill Monthly Meeting of the Religious Society of Friends Meeting for Worship with Attention to Business 20 September 2015

Minutes

Tom Munk, Clerk; Robin Harper, Recording Clerk

Worship and query: In what ways do I keep my life uncluttered with things and activities, and avoid commitments beyond my strength and light? How do I stay informed about the effects our style of living is having on the global economy and environment?

Multiple friends spoke to the query. One asked if the second sentence needed to be included. Is there value in letting it stand with the question about avoiding commitments beyond your strength and light? Others spoke to the role that technology plays in cluttering our lives. One Friend spoke to having recently downsized and the freedom she experiences with fewer possessions. Others spoke to turning to God as we decide/discern what to pick up and what to put down.

1. Welcome, recognition of first time attenders, review of agenda—Clerk

We welcomed first time attender Sean Chen.

2. Approval of July minutes—Clerk

Approved.

3. A request for Membership—Clerk

The Clerk read a letter from Ric Shepherd requesting a clearness committee for membership. The request will be forwarded to Ministry & Worship, which will form the committee.

4. End of year fiscal report—Maura Murphy (ATTACHED)

Maura described the difficulties she has in reporting information in a way that is clear while using the current financial software. She highlighted some areas of the report that might be hard to understand, such as the investment income and the expenditures of some of the committees. She hopes that she will ultimately be able to improve the presentation of the report.

Accepted.

Thanks were expressed to the Finance Committee for a sterling report and to Maura for her flexibility in making the reporting a very transparent process.

5. Report on Conscientious Objector curriculum—Curt Torell (ATTACHED)

Curt read his report and then responded to Friends' questions and comments.

Friends expressed admiration for the fact that young women participate in this discernment process as well as young men, and also for Curt's long, 14 year commitment to this project.

Other denominations have requested this curriculum, and so it has been written with an eye to its accessibility across all faiths.

When asked how the Meeting could help, Curt asked for assistance editing the work. Friends offered several suggestions. We united around the following minute:

"Our Meeting expresses gratitude to Curt Torell for his creation, under the auspices of CHFM and Quaker House, of 'Discerning and Documenting a Conscientious Objection Claim at Selective Service Registration Time: Peace Training that Changes Lives.' Curt will call together an ad hoc committee from the Meeting to support him in this work. Volunteers for the committee include Emilie Condon, John Hite, Pam Schwingl, Naveed Moeed, Jan Hutton, and Ruth Zalph."

Friends approved this minute.

6. Annual report from Archives Committee—Robin Harper (ATTACHED)

One Friend suggested that mention of the Archives Committee's role in keeping up with Conscientious Objector letters be made. Robin asked that Friends put anything that they think may be worth keeping, especially items that may be added to our Memorial Book such as obituaries and programs, in the committee's box. She agreed to write an announcement to this effect for the newsletter.

One suggestion was made that our Meeting consider using Facebook. The Publications and Communications Committee gave a forum a couple of years ago presenting the Meeting's possible use of social media, which we subsequently decided against. The Meeting requested that P&C look at the idea again.

The report was accepted, with the addition of the keeping of Conscientious Objector letters.

7. Providing U.S. mail addresses to FGC—Sean Chen (ATTACHED)

Sean read the request that was sent to our Meeting via John Hunter of Durham Friends Meeting and PFYM. FGC is requesting, via PFYM, access to meetings' members' and attenders' mailing addresses. FGC specified that no more than three mailings per year would be sent to these addresses.

Some of the issues and questions raised include:

- •At best we could not provide this information until next year, when our Servant Keeper database is updated.
- •Raleigh and Durham meetings are not yet sure how they are going to handle this request.
- •P&C suggested that Friends would be able to opt in, rather than have to opt out, for their addresses to be included.
- •Receiving these mailings could be a good way to encourage Friends to get active in FGC and the wider Quaker world.
- •We need to develop a more general internal (CHFM) information sharing policy, not just for this request only.

We felt we needed greater clarity from PFYM about how they will use this information. We also need time to get Servant Keeper on board. Tom will report to John Hunter of PFYM that we are technically unable to share this information at this time, and in the meantime will continue to discern whether or not we will do this.

We requested that P&C bring a recommendation to MWAB after they have had time to thresh out some of the above questions. The Clerk asked individuals to speak to P&C if they have thoughts about these issues.

8. Announcements from listserv—Clerk

- •Volunteers are needed for the PFYM Nominating Committee—see Jan Hutton if you are interested. •FORUMS:
 - Sept. 27 "C.O. Letters Nurture the Peace Testimony." Curt Torell and John Hite will
 present videos of excerpts from the C.O. letters and of our young people discussing what
 they value from their letter-writing experience.
 - Oct. 4 "FCNL: The Work of Peace Building Continues Persistence, Achievements, Backlash." Nancy Milio will present.
 - Oct. 11 "Silence and Speech in Quaker Meeting" with members of the Ministry and Worship Committee. A sharing of personal practices of listening, praying, fidgeting, meditating, day dreaming, planning, re-centering, speaking, etc.
 - Oct. 18 9:00am, Meeting for Worship with Attention to Business
 - Oct. 25 "IFC's Support Circles Program" Shannon Gigliotti, Support Circles Program
 Coordinator, will speak on this partnership of teams of volunteers who work with
 individuals and families who are experiencing or at risk of homelessness and who are
 transitioning into permanent housing.

Quaker House Board Meeting report is available on our website.

- •P&J Committee is looking for "Concerned Friends."
- •Parents'/Fathers' Day at OCC is Oct. 3.
- *A Meeting for Worship in Celebrations of the life of Bill Flash will be held on Oct. 11.
- •IFC is seeking volunteers for support circles.
- *CFS is undergoing a leadership change.

Details about any of these announcements can be found in the bi-weekly e-news, the newsletter, or on our website.

We closed with worship.

Attending: Marilyn Dyer, James Harper, Barbara Williamson, Kitty Bergel, Pam Schwingl, Curt Torell, Ben Ray, Emilie Condon, Richard Miller, Ken Grogan, Ruth Zalph, Naveed Moeed, Jan Hutton, Jennifer Leeman, Sean Chen, Lynn Drake, Matt Drake, Susan Inglis, Bettie Flash, Asta Crowe, Ric Shepherd, John Hite.

The end-of-year fiscal report begins on the next page.

REPORT TO MEETING FOR BUSINESS ON CONSCIENTIOUS OBJECTOR CURRICULUM September 20, 2015

Discerning and Documenting a Conscientious Objector Claim at Selective Service Registration Time: Peace Training that Changes Lives

Over a year ago, the meeting charged John Hite, Naveed Moeed, Pam Schwingl, and Curt Torell to consider ways we can extend to a wider network our work with young people considering and eventually laying a claim for conscientious objector status. Since that time, Curt has been expanding our curriculum and working with Quaker House to publish it through them, both in hard copy and online. The materials now include a PowerPoint presentation, a Teacher's Resource Guide (with reference handouts, agendas, procedures, exercises, activities, and CO letters anonymously included from many of our young people), and two videos (one of CO letter excerpts and the other from interviews Curt and John did with over a dozen of our teens who read letters during the past 14 years). The interviews video will be shown at next week's forum (Sept. 27). Curt led two workshops this summer on behalf of Quaker House to SAYMA and FGC. The attendance was small but those who did come were quite excited. Several others across the country have responded with enthusiasm to our introduction of this curriculum in a Quaker House newsletter article.

Basically, many people feel that since we have no draft, conscientious objection is not important. To counter this indifference, the curriculum stresses the long range of impact on our young people who wrote CO letters and how this helped frame their views on peace and nonviolence. The curriculum is also written so that any faith or support community can teach it themselves, not rely on outside facilitators, and can fully accept that conscientious objection is a communal responsibility, not just a task falling on 18 year olds.

What remains is to edit the final product and then make it available through Quaker House.

Appreciation goes to the meeting for their support over the years, to several members who have helped with editing, and especially to our young people who have made their heart-felt testimonies to peace.

Chapel Hill Friends Meeting Budget v. Actuals July 2014 through June 2015

	Jul '14 - Jun 15	Budget
Ordinary Income/Expense		
Income Building Rental	1,342.89	1,500.00
Carry Forward	0.00	1,500.00
Contributions	76,883.32 18.838.46	64,900.00 0.00
Investment inc-change from 2014 Misc Income	16,636.46	0.00
Interest income	26.71	0.00
Misc Income - Other	8,826.33	0.00
Total Misc Income	8,853.04	0.00
Parking space rental	5,851.00	5,100.00
Total Income	111,768.71	73,000.00
Expense		
Benevolences Committees	26,295.00	26,370.00
Adult Religious Ed	52.56	200.00
Building and Grounds	10,021.56	10,000.00
Care and Counsel	600.00	100.00
Children's/Youth Religous Ed	4 500 00	
Southern Appl. Young Friends Children's/Youth Religous Ed - Other	1,560.00 924.49	0.00 2,500.00
	2.484.49	2,500.00
Total Children's/Youth Religous Ed	-,	* 7 (7 (7 (7 (7 (7 (7 (7 (7 (7 (7 (7 (7 (
Finance Friends Transition and Support	88.43 522.56	50.00 1,200.00
Hospitality	315.13	300.00
Library	312.03	400.00
Ministry and Worship		
Conflict Transformation Wrkshp	1,704.05	0.00
Ministry and Worship - Other	137.38	1,000.00
Total Ministry and Worship	1,841.43	1,000.00
Nominations	0.00	10.00
Peace and Justice Publications and Communications	198.20 1,641.55	300.00 1,750.00
Total Committees	18,077.94	17,810.00
Obligations Bank Fee	25.51	50.00
FDS Coordinator/Childcare	65.61	6,000.00
Insurance	5,491.00	4,400.00
UBIT, Storm Fees	1,107.75	1,100.00
Utilities	4,781.71	7,335.00
Total Obligations	11,471.58	18,885.00
Ongoing funds		
Care and Counsel -continuing	0.00	500.00
Contingency Fund -annual Leadership Developm't- cont'ing	2,804.92 700.00	1,000.00 500.00
Meeting for Suffering- annual	0.00	135.00
National Quaker Service -annual	812.53	2,000.00
Physical Plant Fund- continuing	0.00	4,000.00
Returning Citiz Assist - contin	0.00	1,000.00
Youth Service Trip - continuing	7,348.60	800.00
Total Ongoing funds	11,666.05	9,935.00
Payroll Expenses	5,960.09	
Renovations Tax expense	1.47	0.00
Renovations - Other	414.50	0.00
Total Renovations	415.97	0.00
Total Europea	72 006 62	72 000 00
Total Expense	73,886.63	73,000.00

8:31 AM 09/20/15 Cash Basis

Chapel Hill Friends Meeting Balance Sheet

As of June 30, 2015

	Jun 30, 15
ASSETS	
Current Assets	
Checking/Savings	
BB&T-2699 Community Checking	9,290.07
BB&T-3430 Returning Citizens	1,550.34
BB&T-3597 Youth Service Trip	265.05
BB&T-4039 Building Renovat Fund	85,652.84
BB&T-4071 Care and Counsel	1,377.95
BB&T-4593 Shotts Leadership	5,467.53
BB&T-9737 Money Rate Savings	13,918.87
	10,510.07
Friends Fiduciary	1 150 00
Bequest Fund	1,150.82
General Fund	33,006.36
Physical Plant Reserve Fund	36,459.52
Shotts Endowment	31,484.55
Total Friends Fiduciary	102,101.25
Total Checking/Savings	219,623.90
Total Current Assets	219,623.90
TOTAL ASSETS	219,623.90
LIABILITIES & EQUITY Liabilities Current Liabilities Accounts Payable	
Accounts Payable	-87.06
Total Accounts Payable	-87.06
Other Current Liabilities Payroll Liabilities	541.46
Total Other Current Liabilities	541.46
Total Current Liabilities	454.40
Total Gullent Elabilities	404.40
Total Liabilities	454.40
Equity	404 070 00
Opening Balance Equity	134,376.03
Unrestricted Net Assets	46,911.39
Net Income	37,882.08
Total Equity	219,169.50
TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY	219,623.90

ARCHIVES COMMITTEE Annual Report (Updated) 20 September 2015

The function of the Archives Committee is to collect, record, and store data pertaining to births, deaths, marriages, and membership in the Meeting. It keeps a record of such events in the Meeting record book. It also keeps the Memorial Book and Memorial Garden Map. It also defines and stores documents important to Meeting history. The Archives Committee is comprised, at minimum, of representatives from the Library, Publications and Communications, Ministry and Worship, and Care and Counsel Committees, as well as the Recorder and Recording Clerk. Other interested Friends are invited to join us. As with all Meeting committees, there is a generic committee email, archives@chapelhillfriends.org, which goes to all committee members.

This past year we have been very busy. Thanks to our Co-Recorders, our Meeting membership record book is now completely up to date. Last year they began to keep an electronic record as well, entering new information as well as transferring the old, and this record is also up to date. Our goal is to have electronic as well paper copies of most things that we keep, and so we have begun pursuing that goal with our record book. We look forward to uploading this data in the near future to the Meeting's new software program, Servant Keeper. As has already been presented by other committees, this is a very robust program that several committees will be using together to maintain the Meeting's giving, membership, and contact information.

The archivist at Guilford College and Baltimore Yearly Meeting archiving guidelines both recommend that meetings keep Ministry & Worship and Care & Counsel minutes as part of their records. Due to the confidential nature of their minutes, C&C felt and we agreed that keeping their annual report would protect Friends' privacy and still communicate the scope of the committee's work. We have established a Drop Box account, into which M&W and C&C can upload these documents as they are created, and from which we can print them onto acid-free paper. In addition to these records, we are working to make sure that all Conscientious Objector letters are on file and a copy in the lockbox. Again, we will keep the electronic copies as well.

As another way to keep information that tells the story of our Meeting, we have begun collecting bulletin board postings (once they have expired) and filing them under the name of the Friend concerned. Some of the things we have begun collecting include letters to the editor and newspaper clippings of Friends involved in community activities. We would like to encourage everyone to think of us when you are tempted to throw away something that is related to the Meeting or to an individual Friend. Feel free to put items you find of interest or things that you feel tell the story of our Meeting in the Archives mailbox in the library. This applies to the work you do on your committees, as well. We have only just begun reaching out to committees to inquire about information and documents that should be archived. We hope you will all put "archives" on your committee agendas to discuss.

We are making progress on updating our Memorial Book, in which there are many holes. We would be grateful for any obituaries, pictures, programs, and other documents that Friends may have that could be added to this book to round out the stories of Friends who have died.

We have also been sorting through boxes and files found in the library, some of which are already in good order. We are moving things into archival (acid-free) files and boxes as we go.

For the Archives Committee: Julia Cleaver, Allie Scales, James Harper, Susan Inglis, Sharon Van Horn, Kitty Bergel, and Robin Harper, convenor.

FGC'S USE OF YEARLY MEETING MAILING LISTS

One of the expectations of yearly meeting affiliation with Friends General Conference is for the affiliated yearly meeting to provide FGC with an updated mailing list twice each year (see attached document on FGC Affiliation). The requested mailing list is of names and mailing addresses only; no email or phone information. The understanding is that FGC will use the list for a maximum of three mailings per year.

One mailing is of the Advance Program announcing that year's FGC Annual Gathering. Another use is to mail the QuakerBooks of FGC catalog (if one is printed) and the third use is to send one appeal for financial contributions. We only seek the names of adult yearly meeting members, and when possible we prefer the household name so as not to send duplicates to one home. FGC does not use yearly meeting mailing lists for any other purpose; nor does FGC share any mailing list information with other individuals or organizations. We handle received lists from yearly meetings with careful attention to the secure storage of this information and maintenance of our commitment not to use the list more than three times.

Once a Friend or seeker participates in a program or service offered by FGC, or makes a financial contribution, they become part of our FGC constituency. In doing so, they generally provide us with their contact information (including email and phone numbers) and their communication preferences. We may use the contact information of constituents several additional times a year for sharing news and program information, promoting new books or events, or requesting financial support, all in a manner consistent with their communication preferences. Additionally, there are several ways for individuals or meetings to limit or opt out of receiving phone calls, email, or mailings. These opt out options are offered in print and on our website. We attempt in every way to fully honor such requests by our constituents.

Calendar

(All events at Meetinghouse unless otherwise indicated.)

Sun. 10/4 Tue. 10/6 Fri. 10/9	8:30am 9:45am 11am 11am 12:30pm 7–8pm 5–6pm	Meeting for Worship (Early) Forum: FCNL Meeting for Worship (Late) Meeting for Worship—Carol Woods Potluck—Schoolhouse Yoke Fellows Prison Visitation—Call Hank Elkins Vigil for Peace & Justice—E. Franklin & Elliot Rd
Sun. 10/11 Tue. 10/13 Fri. 10/16	9:45am 11am 11am	Meeting for Worship (Early) Forum: Silence and Speech in Quaker Meeting Meeting for Worship (Late) Meeting for Worship—Carol Woods Yoke Fellows Prison Visitation—Call Hank Elkins Vigil for Peace & Justice—E. Franklin & Elliot Rd
Sun. 10/18 Tue. 10/20	8am 8:30am 9:00am 11am 11am 11am 7–8pm	Meeting for Worship (Early) Meeting for Worship w/Attention to Business Meeting for Worship (Late) Meeting for Worship—Carol Woods IFC Training (see page 2) Yoke Fellows Prison Visitation—Call Hank Elkins

Fri. 10/23	5–6pm 7pm	Vigil for Peace & Justice—E. Franklin & Elliot Rd Intergenerational Games—Schoolhouse
Sun. 10/25	9:45am 11am 11am noon 10pm	Meeting for Worship (Early) Forum: IFC's Support Circles Program Meeting for Worship (Late) Meeting for Worship—Carol Woods Families and Friends Affected by Mental Illness—Schoolhouse Deadline To Turn In Items For Newsletter!
Fri. 10/30	5–6pm	Vigil for Peace & Justice—E. Franklin & Elliot Rd
Sun. 11/1	2am 8:30am 9:45am 11am 11am 12:30pm	Daylight Savings Time ends (set clocks back) Meeting for Worship (Early) Forum: tba Meeting for Worship (Late) Meeting for Worship—Carol Woods Potluck—Schoolhouse
Tue. 11/3 Thur. 11/5 Fri. 11/6 Sat. 11/7	7–8pm 9am–1pm	Yoke Fellows Prison Visitation—Call Hank Elkins

Chapel Hill Friends Meeting Chapel Hill Monthly Meeting of the Religious Society of Friends

531 Raleigh Road, Chapel Hill, NC 27514 (919) 929-5377

Meetings for Worship at 8:30 and 11:00am
Forum at 9:45am; Child Care from 9:30am–12:15pm
First Day School from 11:15am-12:00pm
Clerk of the Meeting: Tom Munk (919) 537-9203
Resident: John Hite (919) 929-5377

- Newsletter. This newsletter is published every first Sunday under the care of the Publications and Records Committee. Paper copies are available at the Meetinghouse and a PDF is posted on the Meeting website, www.chapelhillfriends.org. The deadline for submissions is 10pm on the last Sunday of the month. Email submissions to news@chapelhillfriends.org or call Emily Buehler, (919) 475-5756. Please include "newsletter" in the subject line.
- Listserv. To send a news or "In the Light" announcement on the Meeting listserv, contact news@chapelhillfriends.org. Please include "listserv" or "in the light" in the subject line. This listserv goes to about 280 people. Do not submit personal information about someone else unless you know he/she wants to share. Subscribe to the listserv at www.chapelhillfriends.org/contact.html.
- Website. To get items posted on our website, send them to news@chapelhillfriends.org.